June 21, 2018

COF membership award application was sent in for plaques to be awarded at the NASCOE convention for:  Kankakee Co for 25 years, Vermillion Co for 35 years and Peoria Co for 50 years.

As MWA membership chair, I have been involved in a couple of conference calls planning for a membership drive for all new CO hires.  We want to make sure all new hires are introduced to IASCOE/NASCOE immediately after they come on board.  We have been talking about possible contact with the COF’s that are hiring prior to new hires starting to make sure that the membership packet is given at the time of onboarding.  After a couple of days we want to have personal contact with the new employee to introduce ourselves and answer any questions they may have.  

So far I have been a committee of 1 but I would really like to have a couple of more people help with this.  I am hoping to find at least 1 person from the north half of the state and one from the south half of the state to contact counties/people.  

The official membership number for Illinois right now is 89%.  I seem to focus on getting new hires to join IASCOE, but I know we need to look at recruiting existing employees.  If anyone has any ideas, please let me know, I’d love to hear from you.

MWA membership number is at 82%.   This is up from 80% last year.  The only area with a higher percentage of membership is the SEA with 83%.  

I know I’m always talking about membership percentages and it looks like I’m just looking at numbers.  But to me the higher the number grows means that more people care enough about our jobs and the people we serve to spend a little money to belong to an organization that works for us and our farmers behind the scenes.

Thank you all for your support of IASCOE!
Respectfully submitted
LeAnn Oltmanns
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